
My name is Deana Tareshawty. I am a concerned Ohio resident.  

Thank you for allowing me to submit testimony for SB311. 

 

I am asking you to please support SB311. Please stop this tyrannical rule over the people of 

Ohio. No government, one person, or office should have absolute power and control over the 

life, liberty, and pursuit of happiness of an individual.  

 

I have been adversely affected by the current restrictions from the DeWine administration in the 

following ways: 

 

Loss of my business due to restrictions and mandates. I am a Holistic practitioner and much of 

what I offer is best and most effective when in person and not masked.  

Prior to DeWine’s lockdown, I invested $40,000.00 into a new website. I invested in my 

education to offer more holistic services.  I expanded my business taking more office space. I 

have had zero clients, old or new, since the mandates and fear mongering of DeWine and OHD. 

 

Access to proper medical care. My medical doctor is not allowing anyone into the office who 

may be sick with “Covid”. What is the point then of seeking care when sick? Many people this 

time of year have allergies and sinus issues that have nothing to do with this virus! Instead, I like 

many, are directed to a hospital urgent care where a forced Covid test is administered. This is 

contributing to the false numbers being reported in the media and perpetrated by DeWine as a 

spike. I have refused treatment and testing on these grounds.  

 

I have suffered extreme anxiety and worry during this past year mostly focused around my health 

freedom and right to bodily autonomy being taken away with unconstitutional laws and 

mandates. My mental and emotional wellbeing has declined and along with it my physical 

health. A stressed out, anxious population is fertile breeding ground for weakened immune 

systems. If the legislature and DeWine is really serious about stopping this virus then it should 

look to advocating healthy lifestyle and a life that is free of the threat of tyranny.  

 

I thank you for your time. 

Sincerely, 

Deana Tareshawty 

 


